Timber Lodge Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

June 7, 2022 6:00 pm 

ZOOM ONLY
Attendance:


Mary Ann Apmann

Laura Dudley

Absent

Brent Smith

Homeowners Present:  


Amy Barnett Unit D

Tim Trauth  Unit E
Cheryl Ierna  Unit F
Management RMCM :

\

Sheila Skaggs, CAM, CMCA
Call to Order/Quorum:.  Two of three board members were present a quorum was established.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.  Official notice for the meeting was sent out to the members of the HOA.  Mary Ann Apmann was having speaker issues so Sheila Skaggs, RMCM ran the ZOOM meeting.
Approval of Previous Board Minutes:

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Mary Ann Brent, duly seconded, the minutes of April 12, 2022 were approved as presented.  
Financials: 

RMCM reviewed the Balance Sheet and Profit Loss Statement for April 2022.  The May financials will come out on June 20.  There is are questions on the Sewer Billing from Snake River.  It is approx. $7000 which is outrageous and the RMCM Management fees are too high.  Sheila will investigate these two line items and report back to the Board.
Manager/Projects Report

· 2022 Painting – Proff Paint has completed the painting for this season.  They have some touch painting to do on Building 120 200 and the Project Manager is aware of this.  The final payment was being withheld until Proff Paint provided a letter stating that they did not power wash according to the original scope of work.  The Board wanted a guarantee that the quality of coverage is not compromised in any way. 

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Mary Ann Apmann, duly seconded, the letter was sent to the Board, reviewed and the payment of the final invoice is approved. 
· The new Mutt Mitt bag dispenser was hung on the dumpster enclosure. 
· The outside spigot to Building 120 nearest to Unit 208 is only half on.  Sheila stated that the valve to get it turned on is in the crawl space and will get a plumber to turn it on and inspect for leaks.  Mary Ann Apmann thought it might be in Unit 208 and Brent Smith can turn it on.  

· Does the Board want mice mitigation performed in the crawl space of Building 120 this season? The board responded yes, RMCM will call on another company besides Mountain Pest Control who provided no customer service last year.

· Carpet Cleaning – Summits Finest Carpet Cleaning cleaned the common hallway entrances exept for Amy Barrett entrance.  She is installing linoleum in the entrance.  Samples were reviewed by Mary Ann Apmann and are acceptable to install.  
· Weeding and grass cutting – The RMCM contract calls for “no landscaping“ so this will be outsourced this season.  Home Sweet Home provided a quote to do moving and weed eating for $400 per occurrence.  It is suggested to do this twice in a season.  The Board discussed options and will provide a yes or no vote later. Sheila will check with Home Sweet Home as to how they will handle the noxious weeds. 
· A homeowner work day will be scheduled for beginning of July, to basically pull noxious weeds.  more information to come.  
New/Old Business: 
· Chris Watts, Mountain State LLC, A contractor was engaged by Mary Ann Apmann to perform a property inspection for summer repairs.  He submitted a quote to do the necessary repairs.  Unfortunately, he can not provide Workers Compensation Insurance since he is a sole proprietor, he does not carry this insurance.  The state of Colorado requires it to be carried but a sole proprietor can opt out with the proper form filled out.  This would leave the HOA potentially responsible for a $15,000 medical claim though. Mary Ann Apmann has created a “Hold Harmless” document to have signed by either Chris Watts, Mountain States LLC or John Hammett, Jack of all Trades who has done work for us in the past though does not carry workmens comp either. Sheila to check with John Hammett and Mary Ann to check with Chris.
· Josh mentioned the HOA’s can carry workmens comp for the HOA at $600 a year. Josh will check with Pinnacle out of Denver and Sheila will check with Arrow out of Frisco. Mary Ann had already checked into this with our current HOA insurance company Kinser Insurance and spoke to Roland Szeibert who handles our account and he said there is no such insurance. The HOA can purchase a $500/yr policy to cover volunteers who work on the property though nothing exists to cover the workmens comp for sole proprietors. 
· Asked all members to help in finding contractors, Amy has placed a call to a general contractor friend Brandon, she is waiting to hear back. 
· When Western States did the Fire Inspection, they left the door to Unit 204 unlocked. Still waiting for a quote from Western States, Sheila will follow up on this. 
· Allied – fire suppression monitoring will change this month from land lines to cellular to save money monthly. Sheila to follow up.  

· There are two dead pine trees, one is in front of Building 100 and one near the parking space at building 80 that need cut down. 
· Building 100 was on the reserve study to get interior paint this year. The owners on the call did not feel it needed to be done. Amy will paint her entry a neutral color since she will be installing the linoleum floor sometime later this summer. 

Next Meeting Date:

The Timber Lodge Board of Directors Meeting will be held on September 13 by ZOOM at 6:00 PM.  More information will be coming soon.

Adjournment:

The regular session of the Board of Directors Meeting adjourned at approximately 6:46 pm.  The Board of Directors then adjourned into Executive Session.
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